
Mandeville Regional Hospital 

32 Hargreaves Avenue 
Mandeville 
Ph:   962-2067/2744/1094 
Fax: 625-8493 
 

 

May Pen Hospital 

1 Muirhead Avenue 
May  Pen 
Ph:   986-2528/7708/6938 

Fax: 986-2650 
 
 

Black River Hospital 

45 High Street  

Black River 
Ph:   965-2224/2212 
        634-3700 
Fax: 965-9294 
 

 

Percy Junor Hospital 

Spalding P.O. 
Clarendon 
Ph:   964-1181/2222/2322 

Fax: 964-1548 
 
 

Lionel Town Hospital 

Bustamante Drive 

Vere, Clarendon 
Ph:   986-3226 
Fax: 986-3373 
 
 

Chapelton Hospital 

Chapelton P.O. 
Clarendon  
Ph:   987-2215 
 

 

Manchester Health Dept. 

Race Course Rd. 
Mandeville 
Ph:   962-2288/7033 

        625-3433 
Fax: 962-2171 
 
 

Clarendon Health Dept. 

1 Muirhead Avenue 
May  Pen 
Ph:   986-4548/7869 
Fax: 986-9713 
 

 

St. Elizabeth Health Dept 

High Street  
Black River 
Ph:   965-9174-5 

Fax: 965-2701 
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STATEMENT 
August 28, 2018 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 

  
The Southern Regional Health Authority (SRHA) empathizes with the family 

of baby Aaiden Ervin, who suffered complications from pre-term birth. 

 
The SRHA has conducted invest igations into the report which was aired on 

CVM TV on Tuesday, August 21. 
 

It  has been established that baby Aaiden was admitted to the neonatal 

unit  at the Mandeville Regional Hospital in Manchester, November 19, 
2017, from complications of pre-term birth and other challenges. 

 
The baby was given oxygen therapy for an extended period, as attempts 

at weaning before fifty days of life resulted in life threatening respiratory 

distress and oxygen desaturat ion, necessitat ing the continuation of 
oxygen therapy unt il weaning was feasible.  

 

Complications of prolonged oxygen therapy in premature neonates, 
known as ret inopathy of prematurity is a known complication, which the 

mother Kerrian Ellis was counseled about. The use of an adult  face mask 
would not have caused this complication and in fact may have reduced 

the risk by lowering the effective oxygen flow. 

 
Baby Aiden was discharged on January 11, 2018 and reviewed on two 

occasions at the hospital. The baby was referred for ophthalmology and 

audiology evaluation.  
 

The MRH paediatric team did a remarkable job in saving the life of baby 
Aiden, as he was born very sick. 

 

The SRHA once again empathizes with Ms. Ellis and her family. 
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For more information contact:  

Latoya Laylor Brown 

Public Relations Officer 

Southern Regional Health Authority 

Tel: 962-8232/779-2663 

Email: latoya.laylor@srha.gov.jm 
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